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Our foundation students have successfully completed over 20 
days of school! Despite occasional fatigue, they are thriving.  

In reading, we have delved into crucial concepts such as 
predictions, segmenting & blending, rime, and onset. Our students 
are eagerly making predictions about upcoming stories, 
enhancing their comprehension skills.  

In writing, we have focused on handwriting and explored seeds 
and how we use these seeds to help us write.  

In maths we have wrapped up our counting unit and transitioned 
smoothly into learning about two-unit patterns, which our students 
have embraced with enthusiasm. 

We are delighted with the progress of our foundation students at 
George Street Primary School and look forward to continuing.  

 

In reading, students have continued working on their café 
reading strategies. They have built text connections, 
guessed words that made sense if they were unsure what 
an unknown word was and adjusted their reading rates to 
ensure they were getting meaning from their work. 
 
In Writing, we have looked at recounts, texts that we write 
when we want to talk about something that has happened 
already. We have included appropriate vocabulary, linking 
words and structured our texts by writing the events that 
occurred in sequential order.  
 
In Maths, students have looked at addition and subtraction 
and studied a variety of strategies to assist them with their 
calculations. These have included using counters, 
counting back, using a number line, practising with the 
vertical algorithm, regrouping and carrying. 
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Our school collects and uses student and parent personal information for standard school functions or where permitted 

by law, as stated in the Schoolsô Privacy Policy and the Schoolsô Privacy Collection Notice. 
 
Our Photographing, Filming and Recording Students Policy, which can be found on our website under the school Policies 

tab, describes how we collect and use photographs, video and recordings of students. The policy also explains when 

parent consent is required and how it can be provided and withdrawn. We ask parents to also review the guidance we 

provide on how we use Google Workspace for Education safely at the school and what parents can do to further protect 

their childôs information. If after reviewing the guidance, you have any questions or concerns regarding your child using 

Google Workspace for Education, please contact the school. For more information about privacy, refer to: Schoolsô 

Privacy Policy ð information for parents. 

Students have been very busy this past fortnight practising 
for NAPLAN next week, completing two online tests and 
one writing assessment. They have learnt how to structure 
a persuasive text, and have continued to learn how to 
identify and read long and short vowel sounds.  

In Mathematics, students have been learning all about 
division. They have used manipulatives to divide 
collections into groups of 1, 2 and 3, and next week they 
will attempt to solve division word problems. 

 

Annual privacy reminder for our school 
community 

Key Dates – Term 1 

 

Ǐ Mon 29th Jan ï All staff return 

Ǐ Tues 30th Jan ï All Students return 

Ǐ Fri 2nd Feb ï Assembly at 3pm 

Ǐ Tues 13th Feb ï Meet the Principal and 
Staff evening from 6pm ï 7pm 

Ǐ Thurs 29th Feb -Parents committee 
movie night at 5:30pm at HIRL 

Ǐ Fri 1st Mar ï Athletics day 

Ǐ Fri 1st Mar ï School Council Office 
Bearer nominations close 

Ǐ Mon 11th Mar ï Labour Day public 
holiday 

Ǐ Wed 13th Mar ï Fri 15th Mar ï 
NAPLAN 

Ǐ Mon 18th Mar & Tues 19th Mar ï 
Curriculum Day (Student Free days) 

Ǐ Tues 19th Mar ï School Council Office 
Bearers Election 

Ǐ Wed 20th Mar ï Student voice Whole 
School Food Fight 

Ǐ Thurs 21st Mar ï District Athletics 

Ǐ Wed 27th Mar ï Parent / Teacher 
conferences 12pm ï 6:30pm 

Ǐ Thurs 28th Mar ï Students finish 
2:30pm, Assembly at 2:15pm 

Ǐ Fri 29th Mar ï Good Friday Public 
Holiday + End of Term 
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Our amazing writers have been hard at work researching and 
presenting their findings on various animals. Each student 
selected an animal of their choice and delved into the details 
of their habitat, diet, and appearance. The classroom has 
come alive with vibrant posters, showcasing the students' 
dedication to learning and their newfound expertise in the 
animal kingdom. From the rainforests to the arctic, our 
students have explored diverse ecosystems, demonstrating a 
deep understanding of the intricate balance between these 
creatures and their environments. Encourage your child to 
share their report with you – you might just learn something 
new about a fascinating creature!  

In Mathematics, our 4/5 students have been conquering new 
heights in multiplication. With enthusiasm and determination, 
they have consolidated their multiplication skills, showcasing 
an impressive increase in their ability to solve sums rapidly. 
Some students have even gone above and beyond, 
confidently tackling double-digit by double-digit sums. The 
excitement in the classroom is wonderful as students 
challenge themselves to solve increasingly complex 
mathematical problems. 

As we celebrate our students' achievements, we also want to 
remind you about the upcoming Parent-Teacher Conferences. 
This will be a fantastic opportunity to discuss your child's 
progress, ask questions, and explore ways we can continue to 
support their growth and development. 
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In Grade 5/6, we have finished off our start of year assessments and 
have continued settling into class routines. We are enjoying our whole 
class text, Our Race to Reconciliation, which has led to some important 
class discussions. In Writing, we have been focusing on persuasive texts 
and ensuring that we are structuring our texts correctly. Please ask your 
child what their persuasive topic is, as some fantastic texts are being 
written in class! 

In Mathematics, we have been exploring money, specifically calculating 
percentage discounts of 50%, 25% and 10%. We have also been 
revisiting the skill of calculating change. We are going to explore angles 
in the coming weeks, including measuring angles using protractors. The 
knowledge and mathematical skills of the Grade 5/6s has been very 
impressive! Over the next two weeks, Grade 5 students will have the 
opportunity to showcase their knowledge in literacy and numeracy, 
through their NAPLAN tests.   

Of course a major highlight was our Athletics Day in week five! It was 
brilliant to see everyone joining in and the Grade 5/6s being excellent role 
models. Students are also continuing to enjoy the Elective sessions, 
where students can learn art, health & PE, gardening, music and drama 
skills.  
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Chinese   

Out of the Classroom 

 

 

  

Our Parents Committee hosted a George 
Street Primary School Movie Night at 
HIRL and it was a great success. Students 
brought blankets and pillows and got to 
sit together and enjoy the movie 
Elementals. Thank you to our wonderful 
parents committee for organizing this 
event.   

Our Foundation students are 
having fun with the Dragon craft 
in Chinese lessons. There are a 
lot of smiling faces and they all 
show their positive attitude of 
learning. 

 



 

Whole School Food Fight!  

Get to know our staff! 
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ATTENTION: PREPARE FOR THE MOST ENJOYABLE AND MESSIEST DAY EVER! 
 
Greetings All, 
We are organising a Food Fight to generate essential funds for Foodbank Victoria, aiming for a 
target of $2000, and we're calling on all families to contribute! 
To participate, kindly create an account following the link foodfight.com.au. As students raise 
funds, they stand a chance to earn individual prizes! Thank you to families who have already 
completed this process and have started to raise essential funds.  
The concluding celebration for the fundraising effort is scheduled for Wednesday, March 20th, 
from 1:45 pm to 3:15 pm. Further details about this event will be shared closer to the date. 
HAPPY FUNDRAISING!!  

 

Up nextΧ 

Mrs. Smith 

Grade 4 / 5 Classroom 
Teacher 

What is the first thing you do upon arriving home from work? Take my shoes off 

What is your guilty pleasure? Chocolate 

What is your favorite quote? ̧ ƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ ŎǳǇ ƻŦ ǘŜŀ 

²Ƙŀǘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ƳŜŀƭ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ŜǾŜǊ ŜŀǘŜƴΚ Anything pasta! 

Do you have any pets? I have two dogs, Chet and Frankie 

²ƘŀǘΩǎ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƻƭŜǎǘ ǇƭŀŎŜ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ǘǊŀǾŜƭƭŜŘΚ Bali! I love Bali! 

What are you passionate about? Wellbeing and mental health 

What are your hobbies? Basketball and reading books. 

What is something on your bucket list? To become a mum 
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General Notices 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

Permewans Mitre 10 are once again running a colouring 
competition for children under 12. For your chance to win 
an Easter egg hamper, you must colour in the easter 
bunny and submit your entry to Permewans Mitre 10. All 
entries need to be at Permewans by Monday 25th March 
to allow time for judging and the winner will be announced 
by Thursday 28th March. We hope students will find the 
time to be creative with their colours and colouring skills 
and all entries will be displayed in the store prior to easter 
and judging.  

If you would like to enter, please come to the office for a 
printout of the entry colouring page. Good luck everyone! 

Happy Birthday to 
those born in 

March! 

¶ Izik Bathman 

¶ Lilly Jones 

¶ Jeanette 
Shrubb-Lynch 

¶ Jas Lepage 

¶ Dominic 
Richardson 

¶ Axel Dixon 

¶ Lily Gross 

¶ Coopah 
Morrison 

¶ Carly Toth 

¶ Mrs Richardson 


